

War Creating Dyna ADMINIST

Warren Consolidated Schools

Creating Dynamic Futures through Student Achievement, High Expectations, and Strong Relationships

ADMINISTRATION BUILDING 31300 Anita Warren, MI 48093 586.825.2400 **Board of Education**

Susan G. Trombley, President Megan E. Papasian-Broadwell, Ed.D, Vice President Carl Weckerle, Secretary I. Susan Kattula, Treasurer Leah A. Berdy, Trustee Susan M. Jozwik, Trustee Brian White, Trustee

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D. Superintendent

January 20, 2022

Dear WCS Community,

Since the beginning of the pandemic, Warren Consolidated Schools has worked closely with the Macomb County Health Department (MCHD) and its expert guidance in the development of health and safety protocols. This week, the MCHD has revised its guidance for how schools should approach the isolation and quarantine of students and staff for in school exposure. The most important pieces have stayed the same - sick students must stay home, and the district will still notify families of positive cases in the school buildings.

- Keep those who are sick home
- Staff/Families must report positive COVID-19 cases and isolation remains at five days
- Cases will continue to be reported on the district's COVID-19 Dashboard

PROTOCOL CHANGE

The Macomb County Health Department has adjusted its contact tracing and school-based case notification from individual to entire classroom. No longer will individuals be identified as close contacts. Instead, the entire class where a positive case was reported will be notified of the potential exposure.

- a. All students and staff in the impacted classroom should monitor for symptoms.
- b. Those who have or develop symptoms should isolate and test for COVID-19.
- c. Others may quarantine individually but are not required to unless symptoms develop.

These changes follow guidance from the Centers for Disease Control (CDC) and will support our commitment to ensure healthy students who do not have symptoms to remain in school. They will also help with staffing issues and the massive amount of time being spent in schools on individual contact tracing. The continued daily contact tracing has moved the focus of our staff from other critical work, including supporting students' social/emotional needs, school safety measures, staff development and educational leadership of our schools. We need our education professionals focused on the education and well-being of our students and staff.

The countywide protocol changes will become effective on Friday, January 21, 2022. If your student is currently quarantined due to in-school exposure or is on Day 6 or later of a COVID-19 illness and





has significantly improved symptoms, he or she can return to school on Monday, January 24. Students/staff who are in Days 0-5 of a COVID-19 illness and unvaccinated siblings of those in Day 0-5 of COVID should remain home until Day 6 and symptoms improve. The MCHD website reflects the new protocols.

Your partnership remains critical. All families should continue to self-screen every morning and children who do not feel well must remain at home. In addition, I encourage you to take advantage of a <u>federal program</u> (https://www.covidtests.gov/) that provides up to four free COVID-19 testing kits to families.

Thank you for your continued support, and I will continue to update you.

Sincerely,

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D.

Superintendent

، المجتمع WCS عزيزي

ومنذ بداية الوباء، عملت مدارس وارن الموحدة بشكل وثيق مع إدارة الصحة في مقاطعة ماكومب وتوجيهاتها الخبيرة في وضع بروتوكولات الصحة والسلامة. هذا الأسبوع، قامت وزارة التعليم والمدارس بمراجعة توجيهاتها حول كيفية تعامل المدارس مع عزلة وحجر الطلاب والموظفين بسبب التعرض للمدارس. وقد بقيت أهم القطع على حالها - يجب على الطلاب المرضى البقاء في منازلهم، وستظل المنطقة . تخطر الأسر بالحالات الإيجابية في مباني المدارس .

إبقاء أولئك الذين هم المرضى المنزل • والعزل لا يزال في خمسة أيام 19-COVID يجب على الموظفين / الأسر الإبلاغ عن حالات إيجابية • في المنطقة COVID-19 سيستمر الإبلاغ عن الحالات على لوحة معلومات •

تغيير البروتوكول

وقد عدلت إدارة الصحة في مقاطعة ماكومب تتبع المخالطين وإخطار الحالات المدرسية من فرد إلى فصل دراسي بأكمله. لن يتم التعرف على .الأفراد بعد الآن كجهات اتصال وثيقة. وبدلا من ذلك، سيتم إخطار الفئة بأكملها التي تم الإبلاغ فيها عن حالة إيجابية بالتعرض المحتمل

> .أ. يجب على جميع الطلاب والموظفين في الفصول الدراسية المتأثرة مراقبة الأعراض. .COVID-19 ب. أولئك الذين لديهم أو تطوير الأعراض يجب عزل واختبار ل .ج. قد الحجر الصحى الآخرين بشكل فردي ولكن ليست مطلوبة إلى ما لم تتطور الأعراض

وستدعم التزامنا بضمان بقاء الطلاب الأصحاء الذين لا تظهر عليهم (CDC) وتأتي هذه التغييرات بعد توجيهات من مراكز مكافحة الأمراض أعراض البقاء في المدرسة. كما أنها ستساعد في قضايا التوظيف ومقدار الوقت الهائل الذي يقضيه في المدارس في تتبع المخالطين الأفراد. وقد أدى التتبع اليومي المستمر للاتصالات إلى نقل تركيز موظفينا من العمل الحاسم الآخر، بما في ذلك دعم الاحتياجات الاجتماعية/العاطفية للطلاب، وتدابير السلامة المدرسية، وتطوير الموظفين، والقيادة التعليمية لمدارسنا. نحن بحاجة إلى أن يركز أخصائيو التعليم لدينا على تعليم . ورفاهية طلابنا وموظفينا

وستصبح التغييرات في البروتوكول على مستوى المقاطعة سارية المفعول يوم الجمعة 21 يناير 2022. إذا كان الطالب حاليا في الحجر الصحي و COVID-19 بسبب التعرض في المدرسة أو في اليوم 6 أو في وقت لاحق من مرض

تحسنت الأعراض بشكل ملحوظ ، يمكنه العودة إلى المدرسة يوم الاثنين 24 يناير. يجب أن يبقى الطلاب / الموظفون الذين هم في الأيام 0-5 في المنزل حتى اليوم السادس وتتحسن الأعراض. يعكس COVID والأشقاء غير المطعمين لأولئك الذين في اليوم 0-5 من COVID-19 من مرض . <u>البروتوكولات الجديدة MCHD موقع</u>

شراكتك تبقى حاسمة. وينبغي لجميع الأسر أن تواصل الفحص الذاتي كل صباح، ويجب أن يبقى الأطفال الذين لا يشعرون بصحة جيدة في يوفر ما يصل إلى أربع(/<u>https://www.covidtests.gov)</u>) المنزل. بالإضافة إلى ذلك ، أشجعكم على الاستفادة من <u>برنامج اتحادي</u> .مجانية للعائلات COVID-19 مجموعات اختبار

.أشكركم على دعمكم المستمر، وسأواصل إطلاعكم على آخر المستجدات

اخلاص

روبرت د. ليفرنوا، دكتوراه

المشرف